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REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET MEETING ON 26TH APRIL, 2005 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATION :


Cabinet is requested to confirm that future financial consultation documents are submitted to the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee for consideration prior to response deadlines.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 6th April, 2005. Issues considered were :-

· VAT partial exemption

· 3-year revenue and capital settlements

· The Gershon efficiency review

· Budget consultation review


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 6th April, 2005.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  John Spink, Head of Finance  Tel : 793 3230  

 E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  Peter Kidd
  Tel : 793 3322   E-mails : peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

MATTERS ARISING

VAT Partial Exemption

The Committee considered a report on the implications for the Council of the partial exemption limit applied to the recovery of VAT from HM Customs and Excise, the actions taken to minimise a VAT liability for the Council and the details of recent Budget changes announced by the Chancellor of the Exchequer.

The Committee requested half-yearly monitoring reports on the matter in future and that the potential to make the VAT partial exemption process more efficient by, for example, reclassifying activities for VAT purposes or amending the limit, be explored with the Government.

3-Year Revenue and Capital Settlements

The Committee considered the details of the consultation paper issued by the Government on 3-year settlements and the response approved by the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services.

The Committee was in agreement with the response submitted to the consultation paper, however they requested that in future all such consultation papers are submitted to the committee before the deadline for comments to enable the views of the committee to be considered.

The Gershon Efficiency Review

The Committee considered a report on the objectives of the Gershon efficiency review, the requirement for annual efficiency statements and the steps taken to respond to the review.

The Committee requested draft reports on each annual efficiency statement be submitted to the Committee for consideration prior to the respective deadlines in April, June and November, and that the final details of the 2005/06 forward look statement be submitted to their next meeting.

In respect of non-cashable efficiency savings, the Committee requested that any extra work done through productivity gains should fit with Council priorities and that it not be done without justification. The Environmental Scrutiny Committee is requested to look at the issue of grass cutting, to consider whether there is an appropriate balance between the frequency of cuts and expanding the number of sites to be cut.

Budget Consultation Review  

The Committee considered a presentation on a review of the budget consultation process for 2005/06, which incorporated proposals for consideration for future consultation, such as :-

· Earlier consultation

· Wider use of community committees, including the use of area plans to better inform the budget process

· The use of the Citizens Panel

· Use of questionnaires

· A focus on single citywide events

· Engaging youth and BEM groups

· Feedback to consultees

· Business consultation

A report on proposals for adoption in future consultation would be prepared for consideration by the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services by the end of April.

RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to confirm that future financial consultation documents are submitted to the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee for consideration prior to response deadlines.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee
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